MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 08/17

Held on Monday 4th September 2017 in the Poppy Room, Royal British Legion commencing 7.30pm

PRESENT:

Cllr Bryant – Chair.  Cllr’s Jolley, Dickson, O’Dell, Jerman, Di Lorenzo and Bacon. D/Cllrs Sharp and Chaplin and C/Cllr Shuter also attended for part of the meeting.

118.
APOLOGIES:

Received from Cllr’s Buchanan, Ogborn, Maczkiewicz, Walton and the Clerk.

119.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:

The minutes were agreed and signed.

120.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS:

None.

121.
MATTERS ARISING:

a) Anglian Water visit

Currently only 2 councillors are able to go on the 4th October – if anyone else wants to go they should let the Clerk know asap as we need to confirm numbers for reasons of health and safety.

b)  Raised table, Tunbridge Lane
C/Cllr Shuter believes it works well if people drive over it correctly, and that the benefits, i.e. slowing down of traffic, outweigh the inconvenience.  Environmental groups in the County are demanding that speed humps be removed and the Highways Department are currently reviewing the data.  C/Cllr Shuter also commented that in some villages householders are claiming that speed humps have caused cracks in their walls but this will be a matter for their insurance companies to resolve.  He stated that he will oppose any proposals to remove the raised table. 

122.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS:
County

Cllr Shuter reported that the Children’s Centre consultation is ongoing. There is a proposal to close the Bottisham Centre. The County Council is keen to hear the views of local people. Parish Council agreed it is in an ideal location, next to Red to Green, both offer great facilities. Cllr Di Lorenzo highlighted a lack of infomation on an alternative venue and alternative use of the space. All PCs were asked to put forward ideas at www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/childrenscentreconsultation
Cllr Shuter hopes to have news about funding for improvements to the footpath on the A1303 for the next meeting.

District

D/Cllr Sharp reported that the Local Plan will go to District Council on 6 October, then to the Planning Inspector.  The Parish Forum will now take place on 30th October.  He has been in touch with Sanctuary Hereward with regard to Reg Webb’s concerns and the utility company will meet with both of them.
The trees at 99 Beechwood Ave have not yet been cut by ECDC and D/Cllr Sharp will chase this up with Spencer Clark.  The Police & Crime Commissioner has a public meeting this Wednesday and D/Cllr Sharp will let us have any feedback.

Cllr Dickson asked if there are any plans to change the green bin collections – D/Cllr Sharp assured us that there are not.

123.
CHAIRMANS REPORT:
a) Lysander Close 
Part of the footpath is in place but allocated parking spaces and siting of fencing mean it is unusable, also it doesn’t connect to Ancient Meadows. We will write to Bloor  Homes regarding this. Our District Cllr’s will also take this up. Plans for the open space at the entrance to the site are not known.  
ACTION: CLERK TO WRITE TO BLOOR HOMES
b) Anglian Water Visit 
As above

c) Grants to churches 
Our auditor stated that we do not have any powers to pay grants to the Church, however we are paying for work and there may be an historic agreement in place that we are responsible for the Churchyard – Cllr Bryant and Mike Young have been looking into this and will keep Parish Council updated.
d) Childrens Centre Services 
It is important that we respond to this consulation which the Clerk will do and Cllr Bryant also urged Cllrs to also report their views.  
ACTION: CLERK TO RESPOND ON BEHALF OF PARISH COUNCIL
e) Footpath on A1303
See above.

f) Village map 
Cllr’s agreed that a paper one is not required as maps are easily obtainable online, but would look at the map by the village sign to see if any renovation work is needed to the map or the frame.
g) Community Gritting Scheme 
If anyone is interested in receiving training please contact the Clerk.
h) Parish Forum 
This will take place on 30th  October at Kirtling Village Hall, 7.30pm. C/Cllr Shuter is hoping that the Chairman of Housing will attend. Any Cllr’s wishing to attend please let the Clerk know.  The date for the next Parish Council Conference has now been announced as Tuesday 10th October in Littleport, this will also be an opportunity to meet the new Mayor – again let The Clerk know if you can attend.

i) Cambridgeshire ACRE AGM 
This will be on the 26th  September at Whittlesford Memorial Hall, 2 –5pm. Let the Clerk know if you can attend.

j) Local Highways Initiative 
The closing date for applications is 15th  October. 

124.
PLANNING:

a) Applications received – as listed.

Cllr Buchanan sent her report in advance of the meeting – she has been unable to obtain information on why work appears to have ceased at the Police Station site.

b) Pre-planning application advice for proposed communications apparatus in Tunbridge Lane - no further details available at this stage.

125.
COMMUNITY & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE:
a)  Update from Chair
Cllr Jolley confirmed that the issue regarding the hedge in Jenyns Close has been resolved. He has put forward a proposal to fly the Union flag on certain dates, 5 days a year.  Cllrs agreed that a £20 voucher be sent to John Hutchinson for the work he had done, as we had done with Reg Webb.   Christmas lights on the triangle – it would be an un-metered connection and therefore Cambridgeshire County Council would be responsible for cost of power. A quote to be obtained from Balfour Beatty.  

Cllr Jolley will pursue the proposal for a village traffic warden, shared between a number of villages. This will need D/Cllrs support. 

ACTION – CLERK TO ARRANGE VOUCHER
b)  Update from Cllr’s on their areas of responsibility.

Cllr O’Dell has reported a footpath issue to the County Council.  Cllr Jerman was concerned about the 3-way traffic lights that have appeared at the High St/Beechwood Avenue junction, without prior notice and at a time when schools are just going back. Also the resultant closure of the bus stop at the brick shelter.  Cllr Bryant would like Cllr’s to think about having a nominated Councillor solely responsible for footpaths, this will be discussed at the next meeting.  Cllr Jolley reported that 2 trees in the cemetery are in need of urgent work. Garden Works quoted £700+VAT for work to the Horse Chestnut. The Clerk and Cllr Jolley had an appointment with another tree surgeon with a view to getting a second quote but he did not turn up. D/Cllr Chaplin recommended Acacia and it was agreed to contact them. 
ACTION: CLERK TO CONTACT ACACIA
126.
FINANCE:

a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts

Mrs C Fullwood – Salary 


£783.70

 
 


L Crown – Litter Picking (4 weeks)
    52.50


   


J Fullwood – Litter Picking (4 weeks)
    52.50


Royal British Legion – Room hire

  110.00


HMR&C – Paye



    38.40


Ros Hall – Clerk duties


    20.00
As listed on the agenda and also payments to HMR&C and Ros Hall.

127.
NEW CEMETERY WORKING PARTY

Cllr’s Ogborn and Bryant have visited Gamlingay cemetery and Cllr Bryant reported that it is beautiful and peaceful but that it took them 10 years to complete. They have a permanent bore hole and continue to test water levels. Water levels in a certain area on Lode Road site are close to the limit.

128.
PRE-SCHOOL PLAY AREA WORKING PARTY
Cllr Di Lorenzo reported that the Working Party has met twice. They want to establish the demand for pre-school play areas and gain voluntary help from local residents. A questionnaire has been drafted and the proposal is that Cllr’s deliver it to their respective areas of responsibility around 14th  October, giving residents 3 weeks to complete.  Once collated the Working Party will then analyse responses and report back to the December meeting. Various methods were discussed, eg. paper, online, via PC website – it was agreed to use Google forms which are free. Each questionnaire is to be numbered to avoid duplication and will be anonymous. This needs to be mentioned in the October Cresset (copy needed by 14 Sept) . Cllr’s to let Lino know if they are happy with the questionnaire.
ACTION: CLERK TO INCLUDE IN CRESSET
129.
POLICY DOCUMENTS UPDATE:
Cllr Buchanan unavailable

130.
PROPOSED NEW LAY-BY:
A letter has been received from the residents of 1,3 & 5 Bradford Cottages (attachment 2).  They are concerned about another lay-by being put in.
Cllr’s unanimously agreed that to ‘do nothing’ is not an option and that we should look at either (a) reduce to 3 additional parking spaces to retain the tree or (b) maximise no. of parking spaces, remove tree and re-plant elsewhere. Parish Council are minded to continue with the scheme as already presented but investigate whether we can retain the tree.    This was agreed by all. 

131
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:

As listed.

132.
CORRESPONDENCE SENT OUT:

As listed.

133.
CORRESPONDENCE WITH RESIDENTS:
As listed.

134.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting will be Monday 2nd  October 2017 and will be in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion. Cllr Jerman gave his apologies for the Oct meeting.

The meeting closed at 9.10pm.

As Per agenda listing

Below are the New applications with comments and recommendations.

The ones starred have already been dealt with as no objections from anyone and they needed to be dealt with.
*17/00454  No objections.

17/01400 
This is due to a tidying up of the site and also to add a new garage.This will be a positive implement to the site but also improve safety issues outside the Primary School as they will be able to drive out onto the rd rather than reversing.
The residents Assoc I have spoken with as a courtesy  as this area has a cross over with some of their land which is ambivilant and we do not need to have concerns re this .Immeditae neighbours on Beechwood Ave and the high st support this and it has been discussed with the Manni Family on the High St.

*17/01427/
No objections to this.
Interesting that recently several homes in this area have had extensions done.They obviously want to stay 

17/01511.
This I only got today.It is changes to a small bungalow and they wish to alter to provide more space.I realise we do always try to protect demolition of a bungalow but this is addition.
I tried to contact the immediate neighbours but they are away.I will pass the plans to Nick so you can look at them.

I am concerned  that such a change could  create a precedence  however the change would provide a decent sized family home and I gather they must have had advice re this before they bought.I will re visit when I return.

Pre planning Application advice .I presume our District and County Cllr will speak to this .

1701216
The Bell  
We have previously commented on several applications to this our concerns remain the same and we should reiterate our concerns in particular to the size to he dwelling so close to the curtilage of a listed building we presume the appropriate Dept  responsible for Listed Buildings has been consulted .
The immediate neighbours will be affected by the invasion of their residential amenity.
We still strongly object to the nearness to the T Junction of Bell rd and the High St .
We do not see how this can be resolved unless Highways and or C.C. do a physical survey for a full day in order to ensure  The safety issues in this area which we repeatedly comment on when an application is to be considered.
We have consulted a random selection of  residents re this and they feel that it is a waste of time to comment as no one takes any notice of them so why bother    their  comments not ours .  
We are aware the Bell needs Local support to survive and we feel that the application does address some improvement to the frontage however folk do not use the Car park now and there is a blatant disregard of the Double yellow lines by drivers .
We cannot support this application .

Comment to David and Alan and Mathew if you could also be aware of the site at different times of the day in particular “rush Hour’am and pm it could be useful.

N.B. I also asked Gerald Cambridge re the hold up and he assured me that it was due to some clarification re Building Regs with ECDC before they proceed .I forwarded this to Christine so she also was aware.

It seems a lot but Claire was away and no August meeting and several applications from July.
I hope this has clarified some of the queries I will try to deal with them on my return .
Hilda b
